@aﬂm Idahe

LCDC director: Email
will simplify messages

By TOM HASSLINGER
Staff writer

COEUR d'ALENE —
Lake City Development
Corp. Executive Director
Tony Berns said he pre-
fers to conduct future
interviews with The Press
through email to ensure
accurate information
is relayed through the
paper.

Berns said Wednesday
that the written format
could be a better way to
comumunicate contextual
issues on urban renewal
projects with a lot of mov-
ing parts.

He also said that the
agency is still talking to
the newspaper — that all
avenues of communica-
tion are open with the

public — but email corre-
spondence could simplify
messages coming from
the agency.

“Written communica-
tion between the LCDC
and Press will enhance
the accuracy of the infor-
mation shared with the
public, especially where
more complicated/
involved issues are being
discussed,” Berns wrote.
“Written responses on
issues/questions are
just an additional step in
assuring that information
is accurately communi-
cated.”

Berns and urban
renewal critic Mary
Souza had a disagreement
about policy pertaining to
LCDC’s record request
format which began at the

Press inquired about the
standing of the dispute
last week.

Berns said the deci-
sion to prefer email
correspondence, which
he told the paper on
Monday, didn’t have
anything to do with the
records dispute.

He said he'd been
thinking about making
the decision for some
time, and was clear that
the decision wasn't part of
the records request issue,

“I have been thinking
for quite a while how bet-
ter to enhance communi-
cations with the Press,”
he wrote. “This added
step of written responses
had nothing to do with
Mrs. Souza’s request.”
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No firm answer on
property tax appeals

After consulting with
the Idaho Association of
County Assessors, the
Kootenai County asses-
sor still doesn’t have a
firm answer to a ques-
tion about property tax
appeals raised this year.

County officials were
torn several months ago
about whether individu-
als can appeal property
taxes on land they don’t
own or have direct inter-
est in.

“The (statutory) lan-
guage is vague enough to
be interpreted in a cou-
ple ways,” said Assessor

Mike McDowell.

There was no con-
sensus at the last Idaho
Association of Counties
district meeting, he
added, so McDowell
took it to the assessors’
group.

But members were
divided there, too.

“The assessors came
back with the same split,
that it can be interpreted
in two different ways,”
he said.

For now, McDowell
said, he will report his
findings at an Idaho
Association of Counties
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meeting scheduled at the Per U
county Administration o 14’ Hi
Building this Friday. |

Otherwise, there’s not o 70’ W
much to be done, he said.

“I think (the appeals 3 FU[[Y I
process) will continue at Facili
the status quo, until such
time it percolates as an 3 Fully I
issue of significance for o All Un
somebody else,” he said. o 24/7/

The issue came up
during the meeting of
the Board of Equalization J
this year, when a Spirit
Lake resident wanted 208-8
119

to appeal an aspect
Park’s property taxes. A

of Silverwood Theme




